
Successful town centres

Yesterday I wrote  about one way to get more customers into shopping centres.
Today I will range more widely with suggestions for improving and modernising
town centres.

Government does need to cut business rates on retail premises. It has done so
for small retail businesses but not for the larger chains which represent a
large part of the High Street. Rents are falling  and are likely to fall
further as retail adjusts to the lower cost base and competitive prices of on
line business.

The ratio of bars, restaurants, coffee shops and other food outlets to
traditional shops has  to rise, as people want an experience beyond just
buying goods. The High street can also be a good location for hairdressing,
nail bars, health and fitness services and the rest where services are
delivered by a person which could not be delivered by the internet.

The modern High Street does need traffic free areas with space for seats,
displays, street markets, and events. A successful Town Centre is sustained
by continuous promotion with festivals, seasonal events and pop up retail
alongside the established retail. Anything which creates more footfall is
good for the centre.

In some cases High streets are too extensive. There needs to be conversion of
retail premises to residential or compatible other commercial uses. It should
be made easy to change a retail planning permission into residential.
Councils  need to give guidance and support, helping the town define  its
shopping contour.

Bridge Farm gravel application

I have received a few letters from residents setting out worries and
objections to the planning application at Bridge Farm.   It is most important
that all residents who object to this proposal write to the Planning
Department at Wokingham Borough Council setting out their objections so their
worries can be taken into account. This planning application will  be decided
by the Council, who have all the necessary planning powers. Objections are 
most effective when they are related to the relevant planning matters the
Council has to take into account, and when they are based on  the local plan
the Council has set out. You might also like to write to your local
Councillors, as they may be able to  represent your view  at the
Council prior to  the decision making where they are not themselves members
of the planning committee taking the decision.
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As MP I have no power over this matter. I do not usually write in about an
individual  planning application as the Council does not welcome the MP’s
intervention in  matters they control. I do usually intervene if and when a
planning matter is subject to appeal to the national planning authorities. I
usually intervene on  the side of the Council reinforcing their reasons for
turning down the application when  they decided it and urging the Inspector
to uphold the wishes of the local community as expressed in  the local plan
and decisions of the Council.

Project Fear reappears in old leaks
recycled

The latest outpouring of nonsense about how the ports will  cease to work and
we will be short of imports is bizarre. Both Calais and Dover have said they
are ready for smooth working after October 31, whilst other Belgian and Dutch
ports  are applying competitive pressure as  they would love to take more of
the business. Calais/Dover have to deal with VAT, Excise and currency changes
whilst we are in the EU so adding a few tariffs if some are needed does not
create some new problem we haven’t already solved for other taxes. HMRC have
said they don’t want to hold imported goods up with lots of new checks.

More free parking for shopping in
towns

One of the reasons sone town centres are struggling is the difficulty and
cost of parking. People can buy on the internet without stirring from their
armchair. They can drive to the out of town retail park and park for free
outside the shop door. Shopping in many town centres can require a difficult
journey, can pose difficulties sometimes in finding  a car park  space, and
results in a charge. It’s an important part of the background to the decline
 of many a town shopping centre.

What can be done?

The first thing is to get the most out of the car parks we have. You can get
more cars into a piece of land and it is easier to park if the  spaces are
marked out at 45 degrees to the access and not  at 90 degrees as most
currently are. Private and public car park owners could sort this out and
benefit from doing so. Convention should dictate you park front in. A one way
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access and exit route then minimises loss of parking spaces.

Councils could increase the ratio of parking spaces to shops when authorising
new developments or  improving their centres.There is often spare public land
near a centre that can be used. In Council car parks they could allow a
charge free period to encourage shoppers. Where this represented unfair
competition to private car parks the Council could pay the private car park
to make free time  available on a similar basis as public car parks from its
town centre promotion budget.

You can’t easily go food shopping or shopping for larger items by bus or
train as you need to get the goods back to your home. Councils need  to place
sufficient spaces near to the shops. They also need to improve the main
routes into the  cities  and towns so people can drive to these car parks
more easily.

Getting business rates and rents down on more shops will be helpful to
assisting town centres, but the thing they  need most is more customers. One
of the most  important ways of boosting numbers is to help people get to
shops, restaurants and coffee bars in the towns. Shoppers resent time lost in
traffic jams  and money spent on car parks.

Visit to Mondelez Reading Science
Centre

I visited the Science Centre on Friday at the company’s request. They showed
me their excellent analytical and laboratory facilities to support the  food
industry. They can assist with new   recipes and product improvements, and
can trace impurities or problems when something goes wrong.

They showed me work on sugar reduction and resistance to melting in hot
weather for chocolate. We discussed how more students can be persuaded to
study food chemistry, given the need for more qualified people, and how
business can use the governments encouragement if STEM subjects and
apprenticeship schemes to help business.
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